The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.     (Approved)

Minutes of the Board Meeting of July 10, 2007


The meeting was called to order by President Bob Rosenbaum at 10:30 AM. Members present were Anne Vandemark (resigning), Todd Dempsey (newly voting member), Bob Hahne (new non-voting liaison member), Obie O’Bryon (retiring), Stan Richards and Bill Stell. Absent was Treasurer Bob Frank.Also present was guest Scott Mills,  President of McLean Rotary Club.


The minutes of the Board meeting of April 3, 2007 were approved as presented.


In the absence of Treasurer Bob Frank, and as the year-end financial report was not yet ready, it was agreed to have a called meeting later in July to approve the Annual Financial  Report. 


Obie O’Bryon presented an investment report showing the status of the two mutual funds managed by UBS, and the year-end value of the Miers and Power Fund. Details will appear in the financial report. It was agreed that the Investment Committee would consist of Stan Richards, Chair, Todd Dempsey and Bill Stell. Obie will make a recommendation to change the investment structure to this Committee,

 
Dan Nastoff Fellows now number 11, and certificate presentations will resume at the next Club meeting opening. It was decided to delay any follow-up requests until new members have settled in, and the Members were more aware of the distinctive features of the Foundation.

Treasurer Bob Frank will manage the remainders of future payments on current pledges.  Secretary Bill Stell will write letters of thanks to all who have pledged, in addition to any other gifts to the Foundation. 


As a first step to acquainting Members with the Foundation, we agreed to mail a letter to each, providing full information. Todd Dempsey and President Bob agreed to prepare the letter.


All minutes will appear on the Website, at first showing their draft status until approved. The Annual Report and Financial Report will also be posted as soon as available. 


President Bob led the Board in profuse thanks to resigning member Anne and retiring member Obie.  The status of the present Board membership is:


3 years: Rosenbaum (2nd term), Dempsey (1st term)


2 years: Frank (1st term), open (Vandemark replacement)


1 year :  Richards (1st term), Stell (2nd term). 


The projected amount of grants for 2007-08 remains at 5% of the  Endowment total as it exists on June 30, 2007, the actual figure to be determines when the Annul Financial Report is available. 



The make-up of the Grant Application was discussed, with several indicating dissatisfaction with its complexity. As a chief complainant, Bill Stell was designated to study it and lead in recommendations.


The required annual presentation of the Foundation Annual Report to the Club was tentatively set for the September 11, 2007 Club meeting. 


McLean Rotary Cub President Scott Mills presented a series of recommendations, including the use of a Donor Advised Fund, a manner of receiving gifts for other than the Endowment, increased integration of the Club Foundation with the various fund-raising projects and activities initiated by the Club Board, et al. It was agreed that these ideas would be presented to the Foundation Board in written form, when we will be able to give them serious consideration. 


The nest stated meeting is scheduled for October 9, 2007.


The meeting adjourned at 11:55 AM.

Respectfully submitted,  Bill Stell, Secretary 

